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Rotary Club of Maffra

PO Box 154, MAFFRA 3860, VICTORIA AUSTRALIA
E: rotaryclubmaffra@gmail.com
WEB: www.maffrarotary.org
Rotary Club of Maffra meets every Thursday, 6.00 for 6.30 pm

Duart Receptions, 20 McLean Street, Maffra

Apologies and visitors to Nathan Smith by 1 pm. Telephone (03) 5147 1985
RI President Ian Riseley, District Governor Don Ripper, Assistant Governor Bill Degnan
Volume 70, Number 13
     



Thursday, 28th September, 2017
VICTORY THROUGH HARMONY

 TOAST “TO THE PRIVILEDGE OF COMMUNITY SERVICE”
ROLES AND RESPONSIBILITIES 2017-2018
BOARD MEMBERS
President 



Graeme Hemming


Immediate Past President 

Sue Gray


 
Secretary



Dianne Honey



 
Treasurer



Helen Lanigan



Administration/Foundation
Graeme Hemming 

 

Service Projects


Cath Noble



Membership/Public Relations
Dianne Honey




Board Members


Veronica Dwyer


Roger Malouf

 

Ted Mitchell








OTHER ROLES







Publicity 



Dianne Honey
Sergeant at Arms/Fines 

Cath Noble and John Watts
Program Co-ordinator 

Veronica Dwyer 

Club Bulletin



Dianne Honey
BBQ Co-ordinator 


Hans Van Wees, Brian Gray                      
Attendance 



Neil Wishart

Arthur's Swindle 


Sandra Houghton 

Family of Rotary 


Dianne Honey 


Club Protection Officer 

Sharon Knight 

On to Conference 


Sue Gray


Club Website 



 

Rosters – Registrations, Friendship, Property, Caravan, BBQ
 Helen Lanigan and Veronica Dwyer
COMMITTEES

	FOUNDATION and
ADMINISTRATION 
	PUBLIC RELATIONS and MEMBERSHIP
	SERVICE PROJECTS

	Graeme Hemming 

Helen Lanigan 

Veronica Dwyer
Neil Wishart

	Dianne Honey
Roger Malouf 

Sharon Knight 

John Watts

	Cath Noble, Sue Gray, George Duursema, Brian Gray, Sandra Houghton, Ted Mitchell, Hans Van Wees, Nathan Smith, and John Osborn.

	
	
	


The past week in review and notes for 28th September, 2017
Apologies: Brian Gray and Roger Malouf.   Leave of Absence: George Duursema, Veronica Dwyer, John Watts, & Hans Van Wees. 1 AWOL 
The Chairman, Neil Wishart proposed the Toast.

President Graeme Hemming welcomed all to tonight’s meeting especially guest speaker Leanne Wishart and her mum Jan. He welcomed back Sue Gray and Sharon Knight.
Presidents Report

On the 5th October is the visit to Gippsland Rotary Centenary House for an hour long tour, followed by dinner at the Grand Junction hotel. Car pool at Duart, leaving at 5.15pm.One of the prospective members will be joining us for the tour. He was unaware of Gippsland Rotary Centenary House. Board members are asked to meet at Duart at 5pm when the DG visits on 12th October, coinciding with Lift the Lid on mental health. Graeme asks members to wear a hat!  October 19th is Committee Meetings and Board. Graeme has contacted Peter Quennell regarding manning a gate at the Maffra Show where we will have a trade stall to sell the brand new gumboots given to us by Daviesway. Graeme has one person respond to the advertisement in the Gippsland Times about the Rotary Club of Maffra Mardi Gras. Helen Lanigan told the members an editorial was published on Friday 22nd and again on Tuesday 26th along with the advertisement for The Rotary Club of Maffra Mardi Gras. 

Correspondence – Two free tickets to a garden called Blue Lotus Water Garden in Yarra Junction. The Greyhound club in Sale is holding a Seniors luncheon on 19th October from 12noon for a cost of $15. Paul Harvey D9820 Foundation Grants has sent a letter apologising for error in the District grant we have received.
Publicity & Membership

As mentioned by President Graeme, one prospective member is joining us to visit Gippsland Rotary Centenary House next week. Dianne’s two posts on our two Facebook pages created interest to over 400 people who looked at them. Her article submitted to Gippsland Times about the Rotary Club of Maffra Mardi Gras was published on Friday 22nd and again on Tuesday 26th along with the advertisement. 

Member’s Reports

Sharon Knight told members she is booked in to do her Club Protection Officer training with Brian Norris in Sale. Roger Malouf is home recovering from surgery while Brian Gray continues to recover from his illness.
Meeting Attendance – from Neil Wishart – 8 present with 2 apologies, 1 AWOL, 2 Guests and 4 leave of absence.
Club Service: Nathan Smith and John Osborn did caravan duty. Thank you
Bits and Bobs
Caravan – Not required Friday due to the Public Holiday. Cath conducted a fines session. John drew out #8 which is Helen Lanigan.
Next meeting: Meet at Duart at 5pm for 5.15 departures to visit Gippsland Rotary Centenary House. Dinner will follow at the Grand Junction Hotel. Please text or email Graeme if you are staying for dinner.
Guest Speaker
Chairman Neil Wishart welcomed and introduced his daughter, Leanne. Neil told us Leanne did a 4 year watchmaking apprenticeship with him and was awarded the Watch award for Best Student by RMIT. Leanne completed further studies and obtained a Bachelor of Applied Science in Human Movement. Later on she completed a Post Graduate degree in Health Education and gained Certificate 2 in Austlan. Leanne has worked for Yoralla, East Gippsland Shire and Gipps TAFE.  Leanne has been employed by the Wellington Shire for 7 years as the Rural Access Project Coordinator. Leanne has found the Wellington Shire a welcoming work place environment where Councilors are keen to retain the workforce even though rates have been capped. Leanne told us some of the statistics for people living with a disability including employment, disable car permits and unpaid care. Rural Access is about building the capacity to involve and enable disabled people in leading a normal life. To do this Leanne develops and delivers projects in partnership with others for social inclusion, education, business and services, housing and accommodation, employment, and leadership and civic participation. Leanne spoke about NDIS and the challenges of adjusting to the new scheme. Leanne answered questions throughout the presentation. She raised some thought provoking issues that the disabled face. The link to the YouTube is https://youtu.be/vGjNI16pxn8   a project of The Sale Specialist School National Disability Coordinator Officer Eastern Victoria & Outer South East Region 17 Rural Access Wellington Shire. Chairman Neil thanked Leanne for her presentation.
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ROSTERS 
PLEASE READ ALL THE ROSTERS. 
When YOU are rostered on for duty and YOU are unavailable, please let Helen know as soon as possible so a swap can be arranged.
Special instructions for those on the BBQ rosters - please make sure YOU collect the tear drop flag.
	DATE
	PROGRAMME
	MEETING CHAIR

	5th October
	Visit to Centenary House
	Graeme Hemming

	12th October
	DG & wife Jude’s visit
	Helen Lanigan


CARAVAN
	     Date
	Deliver
	Pick Up
	Booked By

	 6th October
	Brian Gray
	Cath Noble
	Maffra Business & Tourism Association

	13th October
	Nathan Smith
	John Osborn
	George Gray Auxiliary

	20th October
	Brian Gray
	Cath Noble
	St John’s Anglican Church


MEETING DUTIES/ WOOLWORTHS BBQ
	MONTH
	GREETING
	REGISTRATION
	PROPERTY
	WOOLIE’S BBQ

	OCTOBER
	Sharon Knight
	Sandra Houghton
	Brian Gray
	Saturday 14th
Dianne Honey

Graeme Hemming

Sharon Knight

	NOVEMBER
	Neil Wishart
	Ted Mitchell
	Cath Noble
	Saturday 11th
Brian Gray

Sue Gray

Jean Heasley


MEMBER’S MILESTONES- OCTOBER

	Name
	MEMBER’S BIRTHDAY
	PARTNER’S BIRTHDAY
	WEDDING ANNIVERSARY
	JOINED ROTARY


	Ted Mitchell
	
	
	
	1st October

	Nathan Smith
	11th October
	
	
	


